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‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 2

Week 2 - Friday 13 May

Ruma Tahi
Tristan McDonnell

For your positivity and your consideration towards others.
Lucy Martelli

For your enthusiasm and effort in reading.

Ruma Rua
Ruby Busst

For your organisation and effort in the school library. You are learning how to issue and
return books and how to shelve them.

Emmanuel Montero
For the kindness you show other students and adults. Kindness is key!

Maria Stewart
For excellence and independence with Seesaw learning tasks.

Krystiana Ratu-Wanakore
For your regular effort with reading at school and at home.

Ruma Toru
Hunter Anglesey

For the improvement being shown in your basic fact recall.
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Tayla O’Reilly
For the development being shown in your reading comprehension.

Ruma Rima
Colton Thompson

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Cheyne Te Moni

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Flynn Shaw

For your kindness and helpfulness in class with settling in our new five year olds.

Forthcoming Events - Term 2:
Friday 20 May - Pink Shirt Day

Thursday 26 May - BOT Meeting #3, 6.00pm
Monday 13 June - School Cross Country TBC

Monday 6 June - Queen’s Birthday - School closed
Tuesday 7 June - Rippa Rugby Tournament - TBC
Thursday 16 June - Cluster Cross Country - TBC

Monday 20 June - Thursday 23 June - Matariki activities week at school
Friday 24 June - National Matariki Day - School closed

Tuesday 28 June - CBOP Cross Country - TBC
Friday 8 July - Last day of school Term 2

The complete list at this time

Hockey Results from May 6

Broadlands QuickSticks vs Tauhara Tornadoes
Final score: 2 to 2

Player of the Day - Tristan McDonnell
Well done, team!

Broadlands Bright Sticks vs Whakawera Taonga
Player of the Day - Lucian McCormick

Well done! Awesome defence!

Broadlands DarkSticks vs Waipahihi Rockets



Final score: 3 to 0 to Broadlands School
Player of the Day - Rico Riddle

Well done, team!

Basketball Draw

Tuesday 17 May
4.20pm - Court 2 - Broadlands Black Lakers vs Hilltop Heat

Wednesday 18 May
‘Learn the game sessions’

3.30pm - Court 3B

From the Desk of the Tumuaki

Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou

PTA Meeting

At Tuesday night’s PTA AGM, the following Officers were elected for the next 12 months:

Chairperson: Rachael Martelli
Treasurer: Sarah McCormick

Secretary: Karla Shaw

Thank you to our awesome PTA for supporting Broadlands School through their financial
support of learning resources which you will hear about through the year. Just for starters,
how about…

***$300.00 to each classroom teacher to buy something extra special for their classes that
they may not otherwise have!***



Teacher Aide

Great News #1 ! I am delighted to announce that ECE-trained Mrs Kate Bowron will be
joining the staff from Monday 16 May as a Teacher Aide within our Room 5/NE & Year 1
class.

This will be for 15 hours’/week or 3 hours’/day in the mornings, which is in addition to the
Teacher Aide time already in place in Room 5 three afternoons/week through Mrs
Maureen Chatterton.

This will take our school-wide Teacher Aide hours to 52! (for Halei, Maureen and Kate)

Learners’ Conferences

Thank you for your outstanding support of our Learner Conferences.

***Conference confirmations (class/day/time) were sent out by HARD COPY this
afternoon so please check your child’s school bag today***

We look forward to seeing you all at some stage through the week.

Creative Dance Classes

Great News #2! As a further extension to our specialist Tuesday’s (Digital Technologies
and ‘Creatives in Schools’ Visual Arts), Lauren Bell has offered to take weekly 30-minute
creative dance classes (Performing Arts) from Week 4.

Classes will be held each Tuesday at 1.00pm over a ten-week period in the Broadlands
Hall. Classes are being opened up to all students at the moment, which may necessitate
an additional class if numbers exceed the minimum required, being 10.

The cost will be $5.00/student/week which is a reduced amount as the school is
subsidising the cost in the amount of $1.00/student/week. The amount of $50.00 will be
invoiced directly to you through the school and payable promptly please.

If you are interested for your child to be involved, please discuss at home, then if OK, sign
the letter and attached reply slip sent out today by HARD COPY and return to the Office
by Friday 20 May.



Mask Wearing

Along with other hygiene and Covid-related precautions, mask wearing from Year 4 up is
strongly encouraged by the Ministry of Health and the Ministry of Education.

Unfortunately, we are not yet free from Covid and its new variants, nor will we be for some
time. For Term 2, we have relaxed the requirement for year-groups to physically space
when eating and playing at break times.

The strategies we used during Term 1 have worked extremely well for us! With active
cases still about and with a second wave reportedly on its way, as is being experienced by
many schools, to relax mask wearing now would pose a definite risk to our school
community.

As such, we will continue to provide and encourage the wearing of masks from Year
4/Rooms 2 and 3. Thank you for supporting us in this regard.

Central BOP Rippa Tournament

We would like to enter a Year 3 & 4 and a Year 5 & 6 team in this year’s tournament to be
held on Tuesday 7 June in Rotorua.

However, we are seeking a coach and manager for each team on the day, with perhaps
some coaching time leading up to the tournament if at all possible.

Please let Mrs Lynch know if this is possible, either in person or email
debra@broadlands.school.nz ASAP.

Graeme
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Healthy Active Students
participating and being involved in a winter

sport



LOST PROPERTY!
Do any of these belong to your child? Nice looking shoes!

Ka kite ano

Graeme, Sophie, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Matua Tenia, Karla, Halei, Maureen & Kasey.



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


